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District Mission Statement: 

INSPIRE – UNIFY – ACHIEVE 

NHS BLOOD DRIVE  MARCH 3, 2020  8 AM TO 2 PM  RIVERSIDE MS/HS SCHOOL  

WINTER SPORT BANQUET    MARCH 5, 2020 @ 5:30 PM @ RIVERSIDE MS/HS SCHOOL 

DANCE TEAM SHOW   MARCH 7, 2020 @ 7 PM @ RIVERSIDE MS/HS SCHOOL 

FFA BANQUET  MARCH 13, 2020 @ 6 PM @ RIVERSIDE MS/HS 

PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES  MARCH 23, 2020  4-8 PM 

PARENT –TEACHER CONFERNCES   MARCH 26, 2020  4-8 PM 

NO SCHOOL   FRIDAY, MARCH 27, 2020 
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DID YOU KNOW: 

The Macedonia United Methodist Church houses a 

clothing pantry as well as a food pantry. Gently used 

clothing is available for adults and children. As the 

weather turns colder, there may be a need in the Riverside 

community for warmer clothing. If you or someone 

you know could benefit from some of the items, please 

call the church at 712-486-2266 and leave a message or 

contact Pastor Mike Stevens at 402-669-3536. 
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If you know of anyone who is in need of any of the following 
items, PLEASE contact the personnel listed below. 

Riverside Class of 2024 

 

Riverside Allergy Awareness   (Mr. Meek) 

There have been some discussions about the expectations of food 

allergies at Riverside Schools.  Here is what we consider when it 

comes to peanut/tree nut allergies. 

 

1. All Riverside kitchens are peanut/tree nut free. 

2. Any snacks sent to classrooms for birthdays, celebrations, 

or other classroom parties should be peanut/tree nut free.  

Any purchased or homemade snack should include the in-

gredient list.  A recipe is OK to send if made at home. 

3. We do allow peanut butter to be brought in a lunch.  We 

ask that students not share/trade lunch items. 

 

If there are any changes to a specific classroom regarding food aller-

gies, parents will be notified in writing. 

BREAKFAST AT SCHOOL 

Parents, did you know that Riverside Community School serves 
breakfast daily?  Every day of the school week, except for weather-
related late starts, can find our cooks in the kitchen busily prepar-
ing breakfast for the students.  Breakfasts include:  a cheese ome-
let with a hash brown potato, pancakes, French toast sticks, yo-
gurt, a sausage/egg sandwich, breakfast pizza, and sausage gravy/
biscuit.  Cereal and long johns are available daily.  Every breakfast 
includes choice of chocolate, white, or strawberry milk and juice. 

 The best part about breakfast is the cost--$1.50--which includes 
the breakfast entrée, milk and juice. If you qualify for reduced 
prices, breakfast is only $.30.  Kids receiving free lunch also quali-
fy for free breakfast. 

A good breakfast gives students the energy to start the day off 
right.  They learn better, behave better, and perform better than 
kids who don’t eat breakfast.  At the elementary school, we aver-
age 60+ students eating breakfast every day.  Breakfast is an im-
portant start to everyone’s day. Give breakfast at school some food 
for thought.  (Submitted by Lori Nisely) 
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RSVP:  tjohannsen@riverside.k12.ia.us OR call the school 712-482-6464  

 

ONLINE SALES END MARCH 20 

REGULAR SALES END MARCH 31 
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Please Note: 

The Counselor’s Office sends out  

Scholarship Information via email  

To seniors as it is received. 

LOCAL SCHOLARSHIPS 

Are available March 1, 2020. 

STUDENTS SHOULD CHECK THEIR 

SCHOOL EMAIL 

 

The Riverside Booster Club has had a busy winter season! We pur-

chased State Wrestling Champion Banners for the Wrestling Room, 

donated money to Student Council, Wrestling Cheerleaders, and 

FFA. We are getting ready for the Spring season concession stand 

season- please sign up to work the concession stand for Soccer and 

Track. The profits from the concession stand fund all our donations. 

This spring the Booster Club is looking into purchasing Football Uni-

forms, a Grades 6-8 Field Trip, and any other requests that come our 

way! Please consider coming to our meetings on the 2nd Wednesday 

of every month and sign up to work the concession stand- we can't do 

this without the support of parents and community members! Thank 

You!  (Callie Kallsen) 
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DRAFT 

DRAFT 
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Continued on Page 8 



 8 



 9 

On February 8th, Riverside High School students competed at Large Group 

State Speech contest in Waukee, IA. An Improv group composed of Marcos Antunez, Caiden 

Goodman, Abi Petersen, and Denny Pilling earned an overall 1 rating (the highest rating you 

can earn)! As did the Radio Broadcasting group comprised of Jacob Erickson, Dustin Hering, 

and Lily LeKander. Way to go kids!  (Ronda Long-Birdsall) 

Caiden Goodman, Tate Williams, and Joel Henningsen were all award-

ed their Iowa FFA Degree last night. It is the highest state-level award 

that can be given to FFA members.  These are the first from our chapter 

to receive this honor in over a decade! Congratulations, gentlemen! 

Right:  Julie Nelson of Minden was the winner of our FX3 Hoverboard at 

the Sectional Wrestling Tournament.  Mrs. Nelson wants the Riverside 

Community to know that she plans to "Pay it Forward" by donating the 

hoverboard to a fundraiser for a 7-month-old little boy in Minden who 

was recently diagnosed with a serious heart condition.  The Prom com-

mittee sends sincere thanks to all who purchased tickets for this drawing 

and supporting our 2020 Prom. 
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Good day Bulldog Nation!  (Nick Kroon, Principal 6-12) 

As I write this correspondence, our winter activity season is coming to an end. All winter sports 

were in postseason play this week with our 4 state wrestlers competing tonight in Des Moines. 

Most recently, we have had some other fine accomplishments as well with a great showing out 

of our JH MathCounts (Including 2 state qualifiers), great marks for our Jazz Choir and Jazz 

Band, and two teams qualifying for Large Group Speech in Improv and Radio Broadcasting.  

So, before you start feeling blue about activities being over, they really are not. Spring activities 

start on 3/16 for Boys Soccer, Boys/Girls Golf, Boys/Girls Track and on 2/23 girls soccer will 

commence. BRING ON SPRING! 

Also in the spring is an opportunity to showcase our skills and intellect in the classroom. Our 

Iowa Statewide Assessment of Student Progress (ISASP) will be conducted in the window from 

March 30-April 3. As a reminder, this assessment is one large piece of the rubric that helps 

classify our school on our state report card. Students in grades 6-11 are tested in Mathematics, 

Language & Writing, Science, and Reading during that window.  

Due to this being a new assessment last Spring, our results from 2018-2019 were received by 

our district just this past December. Our high school staff decided to utilize these scores to 

create skill building sessions for students that scored below proficient. We originally called 

these “interventions” but wanted to get away from the negative connotation that portrayed. 

We are now coining these sessions as “Skill Building Sessions”. I am not sure students are nec-

essarily fond of these, but we really want our students to sharpen their skills to remain compet-

itive with Iowa, the U.S., and the rest of the world.  

Speaking of our state report card, we received an index score of 54.31 and is categorized as 

“Acceptable”. We are so close to the 54.91 index score that moves us into the commendable 

status.  Below is the table that explains the rating.  

 

Below is a chart of where we scored in each category of the state report card. Notice that the 

little black diamond is the state average so you have something to compare the data to. 

Thanks for reading this and have a great day! 

 

 

 

Students in Mrs. Houser's 6th grade math class do a card sort with their 

table groups to match diagrams and story problems to the division equa-

tions.  Our thanks to Mrs. Houser for sharing. 

 

PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES  MARCH 23, 2020  4-8 PM 

PARENT –TEACHER CONFERNCES   MARCH 26, 2020  4-8 PM 

NO SCHOOL   FRIDAY, MARCH 27, 2020 
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Please Note: 

The Counselor’s Office sends out  

Scholarship Information via email  

To seniors as it is received. 

LOCAL SCHOLARSHIPS 

Are available March 1, 2020. 

This month, Physical Science students were challenged to design and create effective wind 

turbines that could be activated by a series of energy transfers (aka: a Rube Goldberg 

project). Students used a variety of items to engineer their process: springs, remote-

controlled cars, drones, candles, dominoes, pulleys, hair dryers, and more! The turbine 

generating the most current (30 mA), was a wheel design by Miranda West, Lian Antunez, 

and Lily LeKander. The second place design (15 mA) was created by Tyler Reed, Aiden 

Bell, Ayden Salais, and Veronica Andrusyshyn. We have also included other photos of 

some Rube Goldberg designs. (Holly Garcia) 

Riverside Middle School sent 10 students to the regional MathCounts competition in Council Bluffs on February 11.  Four students competed as a team while the other 6 

competed as individuals.  The team Kyler, Anthony, Abe, and Paxtyn earned seventh out of 16 teams.  Congratulations to Paxtyn Meek and Anthony Bernard for earning 

a trip to the State MathCounts Competition on March 10, 2020 in Des Moines. They were in the top 10 out of around 130 mathletes. (Bonnie Kramer) 
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Left:  Students in Mrs. Henry’s celebrate the 100th day of school 

Valentine Post Office 

We had a Valentine Post Office in our classroom. The students each took turns being workers and mail 

carriers. They had to "sell" and "buy" stamps for their Valentines, address them correctly like they would 

a real letter and "mail" it. The postal workers would check the "letters" over carefully. If something was 

incorrect, they would stamp a return to sender stamp on the envelope and deliver back to the sender to 

be corrected. If it was correct, they stamped it and put it in the proper mailbox. The students even deliv-

ered "mail" out of our classroom around the school, as we had a lot of "out of town" Valentine mail to 

deliver. By counting out money to "buy" stamps for their Valentines, the students were more motivated 

to learn this important skill. They had a lot of fun! 

The second graders also visited the Oakland Post Office and Great Western Bank. They learned a lot 

about what happens behind the scenes. They were comparing our classroom Valentine’s Post Office to 

the actual Oakland Post Office. Our thanks to Lisa Hummel for sharing her photos and her classroom’s 

activity. 
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Elementary News (Jamie Meek, PK– 5 Principal) 

Parent Teacher conferences are coming up on Monday, March 23 and Thursday, 

March 26.  Heading into the parent-teacher conference make a plan on what you 

are going to discuss with your child’s teachers.  Think about things that your 

child has come home talking to you about from school.  Are there concerns that 

they have expressed to you?  Are you not getting information from your children 

about school and need to set up a plan to have more communication with their 

teacher?  What do you want to see your child complete and move forward with 

by the end of the year?  If you make a plan ahead of time, you have a better 

chance of asking those things at the conference. 

With the end of the year approaching quickly, Iowa Statewide Assessment of 

Student Progress (ISASP) is upon us.  We are planning on giving the statewide 

assessment March 30 - April 3, with make-up tests April 6 - April 10, at the Car-

son and Oakland Elementary.  During this week, we ask that you do your best to 

have normal routines at home, get to bed on time, get up on time, have good 

breakfasts before coming to school and encourage your children to do their best.   

We are making a push toward the end of the school year and there are so many 

things left to do in many classrooms.  We continue to work on helping students 

understand the basics of reading and math, while pushing those who excel at it to 

achieve even tougher standards.  We are exposing them to exciting science con-

cepts and exploring history to learn about our world.  Take some time each day 

and ask your child not, “What did you do in school today?” but “What did you 

learn new today it math, reading, science, or social studies?”  “Are you doing any 

fun projects in Art?”  “What are you learning about in computer class?” “What 

are you learning about in PE or Health classes?”  These questions, and others 

that you might think of or already use, will help get away from the same old an-

swer of “nothing”.   

Very soon we will be in the middle of Parent-Teacher Conferences and there will 

be many great conversations happening between the classroom teachers and 

families.  Please don’t allow these conversations to be the only one that happen 

this year for your child (ren).  For 4th-6th grade students, you can see grades as 

they are entered into our system via the JMC Parent Access portal at, https://

riversideschools.onlinejmc.com/, click on the Parent icon, enter your child’s last 

name and password and you can see grades.  If you are unsure about how to 

access this feature available to you, please contact Mr. Karros at the Carson 

Elementary School at 712-484-2291 or jkarros@riverside.k12.ia.us.  The more 

staff and families that are on the same page, the more successful a student will be. 

2nd Grade News  (Barb Hart) 

During math, second graders worked on sorting fictional characters, Yekttis, into different categories.  Students were split into small groups where 

one person chose an attribute rule and had to show some Yekttis that fit the rule and some that didn't.  Then other group members had to try to 

guess the rule for the category.  Attributes of Yekttis included body shape (rhombus, square, hexagon, or triangle), eye color (white or black), and the 

number of antennae (one-four).  Our thanks to Mrs. Hart for sharing her photos. 
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Recently, Mrs. Vorthmann’s and Mrs. Bier-

with's pre-school class did some buddy reading. 

We're cultivating friendships and a love of 

reading!!  We thank Mrs. Vorthmann for shar-

ing. 

 

This semester staff at the Oakland and Carson Elementary buildings have been focusing on 

Individualized Daily Reading (IDR) and conferences about those books with our students.  Stu-

dents in Mrs. Hart's class were reading non-fiction books and then talking to a partner about 

things they wondered and facts they learned from the books they read.  Our thanks to Mrs. 

Hart for sharing. 
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This information was found at the site listed  below: 

https://iowadot.gov/schoolbus/School%20Bus%20Safety%
20Brochure.pdf?ver=2016-03-03-083309-953 

Dietitian Kristy Rieken was a guest speaker for the 4th and 5th grade health classes during the digestive system and nutrition units! Thank You Kristy!  Our thanks 

to Mr. Johnson for sharing. 

NHS BLOOD DRIVE  MARCH 3, 2020  8 AM TO 2 PM  RIVERSIDE MS/HS SCHOOL  

WINTER SPORT BANQUET    MARCH 5, 2020 @ 5:30 PM @ RIVERSIDE MS/HS SCHOOL 

DANCE TEAM SHOW   MARCH 7, 2020 @ 7 PM @ RIVERSIDE MS/HS SCHOOL 

FFA BANQUET  MARCH 13, 2020 @ 6 PM @ RIVERSIDE MS/HS 

PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES  MARCH 23, 2020  4-8 PM 

PARENT –TEACHER CONFERNCES   MARCH 26, 2020  4-8 PM 
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Recently, students in Mrs. Flathers’ 8th grade class worked on preparing for debates.  

Thank you for sharing Mrs. Flathers. 

Kindergarten students are working on counting, addition, subtraction, and writing num-

bers.  Thanks to Ms. Weathers for sharing. 
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Teachers Participate in Learning Labs 

 

As part of the TLC (Teacher Leadership Compensation), the Classroom Strategists have 

been hosting Learning Labs again this year.  A Learning Lab is an opportunity for teachers to 

observe in other classrooms, discuss what they observed, and learn from each other.  Learn-

ing Labs take place once a month, and all teachers are invited to participate. 

The Learning Labs continue to be well-received and successful!  These are some comments 

from teachers who have participated.  A high school teacher said, “I've now attended two 

Learning Labs at the elementary school and taken away something I could use in my high 

school classroom from each one of them!”  An elementary teacher observed a jr. high class 

and commented, “I learned so much from the observation, and I have taken several ideas 

back and used them in my classroom.”  Another teacher stated, “Learning Labs have allowed 

me to see what other teachers are doing in their classrooms and gain new insights into stu-

dents. I'm able to talk with other professionals and learn from their process. I always walk 

away from a Learning Lab with something new that I want to try and a feeling of being rein-

vigorated.”  An intermediate teacher said, “Watching someone else teach has given me some 

new ideas.  It helps to know other teachers struggle with some of the same things I do. Seeing 

others succeed in something I struggle with inspires me to keep trying.  The students get to 

see that we are STILL learning from each other too.  Learning is a journey that never ends.”  

A Classroom Strategist who hosted a Learning Lab added, “Participating in a learning lab was 

a great experience. It was helpful to receive feedback from my peers when I hosted a lab, and 

it was beneficial to see lessons from other teachers when I observed.”  (Lisa Putnam article; 

Jen Perkins photos) 

Congratulations 

And 

Thanks  

To  

Mrs. Brandon  

For the photos. 
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Continue to the top of the page 
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Riverside High School 

Charles L. Pigneri Athletic Complex 

 

Sports Schedules are subject to change due 
to weather conditions. 
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Sports Schedules are subject to change due to 
weather conditions. 

Sports Schedules are subject to change due to 
weather conditions. 



 22 

Sports Schedules are subject to change 
due to weather conditions. 

Sports Schedules are subject to change 
due to weather conditions. 

 

NHS BLOOD DRIVE  MARCH 3, 2020  8 AM TO 2 PM  RIVERSIDE MS/HS SCHOOL  

WINTER SPORT BANQUET    MARCH 5, 2020 @ 5:30 PM @ RIVERSIDE MS/HS SCHOOL 

DANCE TEAM SHOW   MARCH 7, 2020 @ 7 PM @ RIVERSIDE MS/HS SCHOOL 

FFA BANQUET  MARCH 13, 2020 @ 6 PM @ RIVERSIDE MS/HS 

PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES  MARCH 23, 2020  4-8 PM 

PARENT –TEACHER CONFERNCES   MARCH 26, 2020  4-8 PM 

NO SCHOOL   FRIDAY, MARCH 27, 2020 
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These are some pictures of Miss Jansen's 5th 

grade class utilizing some Makerspace items 

during their Library time. The Makerspace 

has Legos, Puzzles, Perler Beads, Arts & 

Crafts, K'Nex, LittleBits, and various other 

items for students to learn, create, and ex-

plore. These students are using the LittleBits 

sets (some of which we borrowed from the 

Green Hills AEA). LittleBits are kind of like 

Legos, but for circuits. They snap together 

allowing the students to create a variety of 

things- from an alarm to a fan to a car that 

runs. The students have had a fun time ex-

ploring the LittleBits  sets. (Callie Kallsen 

article; Jen Perkins photos) 

The Riverside High School Student Council sold “Crushes" during the week of February 10th to be delivered to that special person on Valentine’s 

Day.  The students do this as a fundraiser.  We are sharing some yearbook photos of the students getting ready to make their deliveries. 
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Continued page 25 
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More Photos Recent Learning Labs.  Our thanks to Jen Perkins for sharing. 
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On February 19, Kaiden Hendricks, Nolan Moore, Jace Rose, and Mick Schroder began their trip to state wresting with visits to Carson and Oakland Elementary.  Later in 

the afternoon, they were honored with a spirited assembly at the high school.  The boys ended their 2019-2020 season on the mats in Des Moines.  Jace Rose took home a 

4th place medal.  Congrats, guys!  The photos are provided by Cailee Manzer and Mary Stempel. 
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In January the Jazz choir placed 1st in the WIC conference competition which means 

that we beat not just the 1A schools, but the 2A schools as well! 

On Feb. 10th the Jazz choir got a Division I rating at our State contest! 

Our upcoming competitions are: 

March 12th- Reiver Jazz @IWCC Performance at 8:30am 

March 17th- USD Jazz Festival (Time TBD) 

March 21st- Underwood Jazz (Time TBD) 

March 24th- Jazz Championships (Time TBD) 

Thank you, Mr. Stover 

JAZZ CHOIR 

Just a Few More 
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